
GOOSE CREEK RECREATION 

COMMISSION MEETING 

February 03, 2020 

 

Present 

• Commission: Chairman Jerry Glass, Milton Terre, Lynn Greer, Tim Baldwin & 
Jeff Reuer 

• Staff: Recreation Director TJ Rostin & Administrative Coordinator Carrie 

Stika 

• Guests:  

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chairman Jerry Glass. 

Public Comments 

No public comments 

Minutes 

Commissioner Greer made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 06, 
2020 meeting; seconded by Commissioner Terre; all in favor. 

Financial Reports 

Commissioner Terre made a motion to approve the financial reports for January 

2020; motion was seconded by Commissioner Reuer; all in favor. 

Chairman Glass stated he had no bank statements to present at this time. 

 

 

 

 



Old Business 

Chairman Glass stated that he had an abundance of old information regarding the 

creation of the Commission and offered that volunteers are welcome to look 

through it and possibly archive all of the years of the Commission.  This was 

brought to his attention by Superintendent Cheryl Heiselman as she was 

constructing an article for an Anniversary Celebration paper.  Commissioner 

Baldwin suggested that Dr. Heitzler might want to look through the information. 

Commissioner Greer asked who was asking for this information.  Recreation 

Director Rostin Stated that SCRPA will have the article out in September. 

State Ethics Commission 

Commissioner Greer asked if anything had been sent regarding her appointment.  

Chairman Glass said no but he will send an email. 

Chairman Glass stated he will represent the Commission on financial paperwork 

regarding the State Ethics Commission registration, but they could also go online 

and sign up and that there is no cost. 

New Business 

Budget-just starting the new year but major projects are already under way. 

1) Upgrade of lights in basketball gyms 

2) Upgrade of lights in parking lot 

3) Tennis Court renovations at Crowfield will begin mid March 

City Council will meet on Tuesday, February 14, 2020 to approve pool 

renovations. 

Chairman Glass asked about the Cultural Arts Commission and what was going on 

with them.  Recreation Director stated that they painted several electrical boxes 

around town which was funded through City Council.  They meet the second 

Monday of each month and Allison Carter or Cheryl Heiselman attend the 

meetings since they operate under our umbrella.  They do not have specific 

budget so City Council must approve funds for projects. 



Parks 

The installation of the new fence at Foster Creek Park is about 20% complete.  It 

has been contracted out to Maner Construction and it should be complete before 

soccer season begins. 

Sports 

Middle of basketball season.  There is 4 weeks left of the regular season and then 

a tournament at the end. 

Spring sports registration ended last Thursday, January 30, 2020.  Practices will 

begin in March and games will start in April. 

Commissioner Terre asked what sport takes place at Foster Creek Park.  

Recreation Director Rostin answered soccer most of the time.  Commissioner 

Terre expressed his concerns with seeing people out there with a bow and arrow 

and golf clubs.  Recreation Director Rostin stated the park can not be watched all 

day but we do run people off as we see things happen. 

The gymnastics program is still going strong with over 600 participants.  Katelyn 

Ohashi, which is popular gymnast that scored a perfect 10 on her floor routine, 

will be visiting the Gymnastic program on April 25, 2020.  It is a fundraiser to 

allow parents and their child spend time with her in clinic.   

Chairman Glass asked if there was a cost for her to attend.  Recreation Director 

Rostin stated no, the funds raised will be split with her agency and their charity.  

Chairman Glass asked who was in charge of keeping track of funds.  Recreation 

Director Rostin answered that it is all online and the Recreation Department and 

Agency are working together. 

 

 

 

 



Special Events 

A Daddy/Daughter dance will take place on Friday, February 7, 2020 at Metro 

North Church.  This special night will start at 6pm and 60 couples have signed up 

to attend. 

Sunday afternoon Pickleball has been added from 3pm-5pm and around 15-20 

people have been participating in these new hours. 

Adjournment 

Commissioner Reuer made a motion to close the meeting at 6:35 pm; the motion 
was seconded by Commissioner Terre, all in favor. 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is March 2, 2020 

Minutes approved, February 3, 2020 ______________________________ 
                    Jerry Glass, Chairman 


